Public Hearing - Budget Subcommittee Meeting Monday, June 4th 2018

Start time: 6:00pm

Attendance: Superintendent Oteri, Toni Mertz, John Froio, Leonard Iovino, Cathy Bordonaro, Michael

Drummey, Colleen Leon and Robert McCarthy

Meeting began at 5:04 PM on 6/4/18 by Chairman Mayor Gary Christenson.

Mayor Christenson opened the floor for public comment for the proposed school budget. Ms. Bonnie Littlejohn of 127 Emerald Street is the first person to ask several questions regarding the school budget. She asked questions about the different line items for all of the schools in the district.

Toni Mertz (Business Manager) answers the questions along with Superintendent John Oteri.

Mayor Christenson said the roll call for the whole school committee needs to be taken by Clerk Shirley Dorai. All school committee members are present and the meeting continues. Toni Mertz and John Oteri answer more questions regarding the school budget from Ms. Littlejohn. Ms. Littlejohn asks questions about Malden High school in the budget, Ms. Toni Mertz and Superintendent Oteri answered the questions.

Ms. Littlejohn is then done with her questions. Mayor Christenson then asks if anyone else would like to address the school committee. There are no takers for public comment. Mayor Christenson then asks if there are any questions from school committee members. Ms. Beardsley asked a question about the MTA union president. Ms. Toni Mertz answers the question. Ms. Spadafora asked a question about gas heat costs. Superintendent Oteri answers her question.

Mayor Christenson then entertains a motion to adjourn the School Budget Public Hearing. Ms. Beardsley made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ms. Spadafora. All school committee members were in favor. The School Budget Public Hearing was adjourned at 5:22PM on 6/4/18